


[image: A logo of a company

Description automatically generated]

DRAFT
MINUTES OF THE ARCHERY GB BOARD MEETING
Saturday, 21 September 2024
held at Friends Meeting House, Euston

1.00 pm to 5.00 pm

	Present: 
	Mark Briegal
	MB
	Chair 

	
	Victoria Barby
	VB
	Elected Director

	
	Tony Barclay
	TB
	Elected Director

	
	Helen Bierton
	HB
	Elected Director 

	
	Carol Bladen
	CB
	Elected Director

	
	Kienda Hoji
	KH
	Elected Director

	
	Devesh Mangtani
	DM
	Independent Director

	
	
	
	

	In attendance:
	
	
	

	Full Agenda
	Arran Coggan
Tom Duggan
Ruth Hall
Wendy Stead
Sandie McBennett
	AC
TD
RH
WS
SMB
	Director of Sport Development
Director of Performance
Chief Executive
Director of Finance and Business Operations
Board Secretary

	Apologies:
	Scott Smith
Andrew Stanford
	SS
AS
	Independent Director
Elected Director

	Observing:
	Peter Buglass
	PB
	Director School



1. Welcome and Apologies
The Chair welcomed all to the meeting.
Apologies received from Scott Smith and Andrew Standford were accepted.
	
2. Declarations and Conflicts of Interest
No new declarations were made.

3. Approval of Minutes of 7th June 2024 Meeting
The following amendment to the minutes of the meeting held on 7 June 2024 was agreed:
“The number of Clubs with a junior section and without a designated Welfare and Safety Officer (38) was discussed; the Board re-iterated the request for the immediate implementation of the agreed policy to suspend Clubs that had not complied.”

The minutes of the Archery GB Board Meeting held on 7 June 2024 were approved as an accurate record of the meeting.

4. Matters Arising
070624 To separate out the cases taking several months to resolve, to make a risk assessment of those cases. 
The CMP would meet w/c 23 September 2024 and a report from that meeting would be circulated.
The Board received a verbal update on the aged cases.
Action: The Board requested the report should detail which cases were within the control of the organisation and those that were not and any outstanding action required to resolve the case.

The Action Points of 7 June 2024 were reviewed; the register was updated.

Tony Barclay joined the meeting at 1.35pm.

5. Update on Membership Project
Report received.
AC gave a presentation to respond to questions raised on the launch of the Membership Project.
599 clubs had renewed their membership, compared to 434 at the same point in 2023 (the portal had been opened on 1 August – 1 month early. There were 772 clubs with members. 68 University, youth and school clubs had not yet renewed; the renewal date had been extended to November. 120 standard clubs had not renewed at this point; of which 37 had been suspended, 11 would not renew or would close; 8 of the 11 were clubs scheduled to close and 3 had declined to renew.
As of 30 August, the total membership number was 40,300 members; of which 10,466 members had renewed. At the same time in 2023, 4,966 members had renewed. Clubs and members were able to renew in the same way as in previous years.

Significant feedback had been received from clubs and members regarding membership renewals; these included concerns using Sport 80, the personal anniversary element of renewal, verification of archers being fully paid members and raising concerns around liability. The membership staff team had spent considerable time liaising with members to explain the changes and allay their concerns. Some clubs had responded positively and found no issue with the membership process.

The membership team had responded to the feedback by holding webinars with 200 members attending, which is recorded and published on the website. The CEO webinar had been posted to the website alongside press releases. Members had received pre-renewal emails and regular ezines. RDOs had engaged regularly in person and online to support and explain.

In the weeks following the meeting, it was planned to continue learning, listening and delivering training. Understanding the impact of the new membership model would enable the membership team to re-address the administrative burden of the clubs. Training and support on Sport 80 would be delivered.

The messaging to clubs and members would detail that AGB had listened, and questions had been answered. The messaging would remind members why the changes were implemented and how they would benefit the sport, and embed the purpose and values of Archery GB.

The proposed move to Model 3 in membership year 2025/26 would not be implemented; in 2025/26, Model 2 and Model 3 would both be available.

The Board wished to note its significant concern arising from negative feedback received by individual directors at Club, County and Regional levels. The risk highlighted a material risk to finance and a reputational risk to the NGB and to members. The impact may result as a material shift in renewed membership in the following year.

The Board held a robust and in depth discussion regarding the feedback received from members, the communications circulated to members and the proposed actions to address concerns.

Action: A Membership Working Group would be formed to include Board representation. ELT, CEO, Carol Bladen and Helen Bierton as Elected Directors would be included in the Working Group.

Action: RH to contact consultant to write messaging on Monday 23 September, with a statement ready for circulation by Wednesday 25 September to Board for review, then circulated to members by 27 September.

Action: Data Protection of information held should be reviewed by ELT.
 
6. CEO Report
Report received.
Ruth Hall invited comments and questions on the CEO Report:
· The Usage Agreement was agreed and would be signed and returned to Serco.
· An independent consultant would conduct a Home Nation Governance Review. The findings from the review would be reported at the November AGB Board.
· The ELT and Board had attended the UK Sport Organisation Health Diagnostic Session.
· Staff Welfare would be supported by the code of conduct and direct communication to members and Chairs of Clubs.

Action: CEO to continue to include current views on Safeguarding in the CEO Report.
Action: Invite Head of Welfare and Safeguarding to the Board meetings.
Action: Include TD in International Relations succession plan.

7. Safeguarding
Report received. 

Action: To update progress on Safeguarding Action Plan for each Board meeting.
Action: To update the report on the implementation of the One Policy at the next Board meeting.

The Board acknowledge the comprehensive work completed to achieve 94% of clubs appointing a Welfare and Safety Officer (WSO), the implementation of a WSO at every club with a Junior Section began with 200 clubs and had now reduced to 35 clubs still to appoint a WSO. These clubs would be suspended until a WSO was in position.
	
8. Finance Report
Reports received. 

The Board approved the updated Reserves Policy with an agreed limit of £400k.

Management Accounts to 31 August 2024: Forecast Outturn to September 2024.
The Board noted the forecast deficit year end position of £176,835 against the budgeted year end deficit position of £141,578. The variances were detailed as Instructor and Coaching Courses not meeting target.

Budget 2024/25 and Business Plan:
The Board noted the thorough Business Plan presented to build the budget. The Business Plan contained detailed initiatives to increase revenue, with commercially driven plans and resource mapping to deliver the plan.

The Board considered the current Membership Project income risk and requested further detail on the impact of potential membership loss on the reserves limit.

Action: To review the membership renewal numbers and bring actions to address the result to the next Board meeting.

The Board approved the Budget 2024/25 presented.
 
9. KPI Report
Report received. 

10. Operations
10.1 Sport Development Report
Report received. 
The Membership Trends data showed insight into gender and age of archers which prompted good debate around participation, competitions and inclusivity.
The Competition and Events Strategy had included robust consultation with members. 

Action: A proposal based on the Competition and Events Strategy would be drafted for the March Board meeting.
 
10.2 Performance Report
Report received.
Congratulations from the Board to the athletes had been conveyed to the teams and staff.
The Performance Advisory Group had met in September. An Olympic Games de-brief was held for athletes and staff to prepare for the next planning phase. The teams would take extended leave in October. An uplift in funding had been approved for the benefit of performance coaching; a Head Coach position would be advertised. 

Anthony Barclay left the meeting at 4.15 pm.

10.3 HR Update
Report received.

10.4 Paris 24 Activation
Report received.

10.5 Communications Report
Report received.

11. Audit and Risk Committee Report
Verbal report received.
The Audit and Risk Committee meeting was held on 17 September 2024. 
The Audit and Risk Committee recommended the Business Plan and Budget 2024/25 be approved by the Board.

Board Risk Report received; the following items were noted:
· Membership
The Audit and Risk Committee recommended the Board should hold a full discussion on the significant risk presented by the Membership Project, both to finance and reputational risk.
· The Reserves Policy was discussed and recommended to the Board to approve with the amended level of reserves to £400k.
New risks added to register:
· Membership Review Project
· Reputational Risk – Complaints
· Reputational Risk – Safeguarding Complaints and Culture

A culture review had been scoped with external agency, Lime Culture, to review policies and procedures within the Safeguarding Team in the organisation and clubs. 

Action: Safeguarding scoping exercise to be shared with the Board.

12. System Master Plan
No update reported.

13. Policy Register Review
Reserves Policy approved.
Customer Complains Policy

Action: Amend 1.2 of the Customer Complaints Policy to resolve complaints within the timeframe set out in 3.7 and 3.8.
	
14. AOB
Victoria Barby wished to report on Soft Archery Coaching at the next Board meeting.
Scott Smith would report on Coaching and setting up an Archery Club.

15. Closed Session for Directors
The Directors held a closed session from 4.30pm.

16. Date of Next Meeting

16 November 2024

The meeting closed at 4.30 pm.
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